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Minutes of the Called Meeting of the governing body of the City of Bruceville-Eddy was held on the 11th day of April 2019 at 6 PM at City Hall Council Chambers, located at 143 A Wilcox Drive, Eddy, Texas.  

Call to Order. Mayor Connally Bass called the Canvas to order at 6:30 PM. In attendance:
Councilmen present:




Employees present:

Mayor Connally Bass




Sonya Bishop

         
 Mayor Pro-Teem Halbert Wilcox



Chief Bill McLean
 Gary Lucas





          
Pam Combs
 Allen Trigg






Frank Warren

          
 Linda Owens






Denny Lessman City Attorney


 Jason Dean






Johnny Tabor City Engineer 










Gene Sprouse 










Johnny Grady 







Citizens attendee sign-in sheet attached

Councilmen, Jason Dean led to prayer and Pledge of Allegiance. 
Citizen Comments:
Mayor Bass explained during citizen comments the council and city administrator are not allowed to correspond.
 Robert Cervenka from Robinson Texas is a republican candidate for Precinct 1 McLennan Commissioner.  Mr. Cervenka spoke to the audience speaking about his campaign for commissioner of McLennan County giving some history about his work experience with the City of Robinson. 

Alisha Bass 320 Franklin Road addressed the audience with her concerns about the sewer project and Johnny Tabor. She voiced that many citizens do not want sewer and would rather wait it out. Mrs. Bass stated the community wants a gas station. The city should agree to provide a septic tank as an incentive for a gas station to come into the area. 

John Moore 407 Horseshoe Bend. Mr. Moore spoke about his issues with Mr. Lessman as the prosecutor attorney. Mr. Moore claimed he paid a ticket to avoid having to miss work to come back to court. Mr. Moore spoke about Mr. Tabor and his concerns about the septic issue. Mr. Moore stated he wants the sewer but feels it would be money well spent to leave his area alone and bring the sewer up to the areas closer to the city and I-35. Mr. Moore voiced his concerns about the cost of the sewer to citizens. Mr. Moore explained the city should consider having a program for grinder pumps being replaced. Mr. Moore stated he appreciates the council. 
Ricky Wiggins 803 West 3rd Street. Mr. Wiggins stated that on November 13th, 2018 he received a letter about the sewer easement and right of way. Mr. Wiggins read the letter about the “Free sewer tap and water lines”.  Mr. Wiggins explained he came to the city hall meeting to speak with Mr. Tabor where he asked Mr. Tabor about the fees and was told by Mr. Tabor there would not be any cost. Mr. Wiggins expressed his opinion that the city 
Mayor Bass added that the letter referred to by Mr. Wiggins was sent to only those residents that an easement was required. Linda Owens stated the council is looking to get a retraction to the sewer application. Mayor stated citizens can ask for their applications back. 

Mrs. Bishop asked that everyone not get their applications back to avoid everyone bombarding the staff. 
Approval of Minutes:

1. Motion to accept the minutes from March 14th, 2019 regular meeting and minutes from special meeting March 28, 2019.  
First motion. Gary Lucas 2nd Linda Owens Motion. All in favor 5 against 0 absent 0
yes. 
2. Motion to consider the A/P checks for General/Water funds for March 2019. 
First motion. Gary Lucas 2nd Linda Owens Motion. All in favor 5 against 0 absent 0
City Engineer Report- Jason Dean asked City Engineer about the responsibility of the grinder pumps to the resident. Mr. Tabor explained there was discussion in the workshop regarding an offset cost to the grinder pumps and that will be addressed in a future meeting.  Mr. Dean asked how many homes will need grinder pumps. Mr. Tabor explained he will not know until we get the remaining easements. It is something that requires more discussion and work. 

Mayor Bass addressed concerns that sewer would be provided free and streets get paved with asphalt. Mayor Bass stated that Mr. Tabor said he would include that in the bids.  Mayor stated that Mr. Tabor is saying that is not the case because of cost.  Mayor Bass explained he does not like the way things are going. Mayor explained he has talked to other cities about sewer projects and time lines. That the city of Chiton had their sewers completed within six months. Mayor said he talked to Terry Bell at Designing Engineering from Austin. That Mr. Bell said they would be willing taking this project over. 

Mrs. Owens asked Mr. Tabor to explain more about the streets and elaborate on the streets.  Mr. Tabor stated it is not what is on top of the streets that matters, it is the bass. Mr. Tabor explained the street is dug and everything is grinded together with a stabilizer then a concrete top is added. Mr. Tabor stated he is bidding hot asphalt.  Gary Lucas stated is a council decision. Mayor explained the decision was made prior to the contract. That it was supposed to be figured into the loan. Mayor asked what happened to the free hook ups? Mr. Tabor explained there is some homes the distance is short, however there are some longer. That he does not know what the council wants that the decision is the city council.  Mayor asked will the 10 million cover the cost, Mr. Tabor said he does not know. Gary Lucas asked how Mr. Tabor would bid the line. Mr. Lucas explained everything increases in price.  Mr. Lucas asked if the city could get other funding. Mr. Wilcox said that the loan was at a low interest. If we seek more money at would be at the interest at the time. Linda Owens said that we will not know what the bids will be until we go to bid, and it will be up to the council to decide as to what will happen.  Gary Lucas said it is all guess work when it comes to the cost. 

Mr. Wes Bass from the audience called out Mr. Lucas and Mrs. Owens for rolling their eyes at the mayor. The mayor explained to Mr. Bass that is not allowed.  Jason Dean asked if the City of Chilton  has the similar situation as Bruceville-Eddy. Mayor explained yes.  Gary Lucas explained this is an emotional situation. That it is not anyone’s fault and we have conflict, and if he rolled his eyes he apologizes. We will hold people accountable. That nobody on council makes a salary.  He would love the opportunity serve the community that is the benefit for all citizens.  Mr. Tabor asked a question about the form the city is using for the sewer. Stating it is a water form that was changed to a sewer form.  He suggested to amend the form. Mrs. Bishop asked Mr. Tabor that he was the one that gave the city form. MR. Tabor said he does not remember. Mr. Tabor asked Mrs. Bishop if she called McLennan county health department. Mrs. Bishop explained

she called McLennan health district at the advice of Mr. Tabor. Mrs. Bishop explained that all the septic area passed. Mr. Wilcox and Mr. Lucas stated that is not acceptable. Mr. Wilcox said it was pretty poor of somebody to report someone and said it was pretty low. 

Public Hearing

3. None

Discussions
Item 2 Police Department. 

Chief of police reported – report attached 19 calls of service 

Linda Owens asked about the snake incident. 

Mayor Bass addressed the audience about the Police Chief, his brother and son repairing the roof of the police station.  Saving the city money and doing the work on his own. 

Item 3 Take action on sewer, the mayor said there is not any action to take at this time. Asked for any suggestions or comments. Jason Dean stated we are trying to do this the best way and at the cheapest way. There is a lot of moving targets and variables. Mr. Dean said in the construction world bids change. That nobody can know precisely. Jason Dean stated everybody is throwing pitch forks at him. Gary Lucas stated that the school district has more land in sewer than playground. That the sewer is needed for the youth. Mr. Lucas said he is proud to pay. Linda Owens stated if this sewer doesn’t happen this time, it won’t happen again. She stated she pays for 3 properties.  She stated she hopes that nobody has to pay a penny out of their pocket. Until we see the final documents we will not know. That the council will do their best to keep any out of pocket expenses from occurring. 

Item 4 Employment of city attorney 7:21 executive session.  City Administrator was removed from the executive session. 
Linda Owens made a motion on consideration of employment, duties, discipline or dismissal of the city attorney that we do not dismiss our city attorney. 2nd by Gary Lucas all in favor 5 

Denny Lessman requested to be able to leave the meeting. The council agreed. 

Item 5 Consideration of possible action on the employment, duties, discipline or dismissal of the city engineer. 

.

Mayor asked if anyone had any comments, or any dismissals. Mr. Wilcox spoke up saying that Mr. Tabor has been the engineer for many years. That Mr. Tabor has taken the project and that it is hard for anyone to put in a new sewer system in. Mr. Wilcox explained the process of the sewer and that it has only truly been 2 ½ years and that it is not lack of confidence it is frustration of wanting the system complete.  Mr. Wilcox stated he thinks Mr. Tabor has been a good engineer for the city. Gary Lucas stated the letter of conditions that we have been working on that there is a 4-million-dollar grant and it is a one-time deal. That is some good people here. Cowards are the ones that put stuff on Facebook.  Gary Lucas wanted to reinforce Mr. Tabor is an excellent engineer and that he is glad to have him. Mr. Lucas stated holding everyone accountable is why we are all here. 

Jason Dean stated that he doesn’t know how other engineers work that he has no one to compare him to. That Mr. Tabor has always been respectful. That it is appreciated how Mr. Tabor communicates with councilmen.  Mr. Jason Dean asked if we are going to finish the project, Mr. Tabor responded yes. Mr. Dean asked what the action towards Mr. Tabor is if the city does not get the sewer. Mr. Tabor said he does not want to think about that. That he wants to make the sewer happen for the city. 
Mr. Tabor stated that the city is responsible for most of the work and the longer the city takes the long it will take him. Mr. Tabor explained he is passionate about the city. 

Mrs. Bishop asked to speak and stated that at the time Mr. Moore spoke she was unable to correct Mr. Moore but wanted to apologize for the misunderstanding. Mr. Lucas asked the mayor to move on not allowing Mrs. Bishop to speak. 
Jason Dean stated there is obvious relational fractures and said he appreciated Mrs. Bishop apologizing.  He asked if Mr. Tabor would be able to confidently work with Mrs. Bishop and others in the city. Mr.Tabor stated he has worked with worse. 

Jason Dean moved to take no action considering the city engineer.  That he is confident in the city engineer and 2nd by Gary Lucas
All in favor 5 

Allen Trigg motion to adjourn 9:01 PM  2nd by Linda Owens all in favor 
Adjourn 
Meeting adjourned 9:01 PM 
_______________________________

Mayor Connally Bass

Attest:
_______________________________________

Sonya Bishop, City Administrator





seal 



